Church members’ Finance Report (March 2018) covering the two month period to 28th February 2018.

Although we have set ourselves a break-even budget for 2018, for 11 months of the year we will show a monthly loss of around £5,000 (i.e. £55,000 total deficit). This is because we receive our Gift Aid tax refund in one lump sum of approximately £60,000, usually in the month of May and, in this one month, we make a profit of approximately £55,000. Thus wiping out the deficit and giving us a break-even position.
As mentioned in the last members’ report we received the final payment from Margaret Hoare’s estate of  £11,747 (total £131,747) in early January. This meant that rather than starting the first two months of the year with a cumulative loss, we actually broke-even, which is an encouraging start to the year.

In terms of the detailed income numbers, total offerings were £1,211 (2.4%) down against budget. This was mainly due to bank standing orders being £2,330 (5.9%) below budget, being partially offset by cash/envelope income being £1,119 (10.3%) better than budget. The receipt of the final instalment of Margaret Hoare’s legacy (£11,747) means that total income is £10,505 better than budget for the first two months of the year. 

As regards expenditure, total expenditure was £1,744 overspent against budget. This overspend is mainly due to us paying early for the “Soul Survivor” summer event (Youth Budget) so that we could receive the ‘early bird discount’. In the first two months of the year we have made improvements to the vision and sound equipment in Sapphire/Emerald rooms and we are investing in upgrading our computer networking in the church that (in addition to saving costs) will improve Wi-Fi access. In overall terms we are in line with our expenditure plans.

As discussed at the last members’ meeting we have now used £50,000 of Margaret Hoare’s legacy to further pay down our loan to the Baptist Union. As at the 31st December 2017 the loan stood at £214,000 and this has now reduced to £158,741 as at the 28th February 2018.

I look forward to seeing you all at the members’ meeting on the 28th March
Craig Rowland 

Treasurer 
